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We are on Chestnut Ave, just around the  corner 

from The Hawthorns School.  

All are welcome. 
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Dear Church Family and all 
other readers,  
 
I was overwhelmed with material for 
this issue; there is such a lot going on 
in this church and parish - you will 
need at least two cups of tea to work 
your way through this magazine. 
Thank you to our clergy  team for  
your contributions - no chasing  
needed this time!  
 
If you still donôt know what PMC 
(Partnership for Missional Church) is 
all about, you will learn more onpag-
es 8, 17 and 18, or go to our website:  
woosehillchurch.churchuna.com 
and under the ôRecordingsô drop 
down listen to Gavin and Rolandôs 
take on it, both  informative and en-
tertaining. 
 
We send our warmest wishes and  
prayers to Julie Mintern on the occa-
sion of her ordination on Saturday 24 
June at Reading Minster - and again 
read further on pages 14 and 15. 
 
 It is good to welcome Eileen again as 
a contributor with her very thought 
provoking article .  
And finally, I love Patrickôs article 
about spirit given gifts and talents ð
what are yours? 
 

With love,    
                Val  

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE:  

July 14  2017 
Articles as usual  preferably by  
e-mail to:  

valerie.weedon@btinternet.com  
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 ɯ,ÌÚÚÈÎÌɯÍÙÖÔɯÖÜÙɯ1ÌÊÛÖÙ 

&ÖËɯÐÚɯÉÜÐÓËÐÕÎɯÏÐÚɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȮɯÔÈÒÐÕÎɯÐÛɯÎÙÖÞȭɯ6ÌɯÉÓÖÊÒɯ

ÏÐÚɯÌÕËÌÈÝÖÜÙÚɯÐÍɯÞÌɯÛÏÐÕÒɯÛÏÈÛɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÎÙÖÞÛÏɯ-ɯÐÕɯ

×ÙÈàÌÙÍÜÓÕÌÚÚȮɯÐÕɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌȮɯÐÕɯÐÕÊÖÔÌȮɯÐÕɯÖřÌÙÐÕÎɯÖÍɯ

ÛÐÔÌȮɯÐÕɯËÌ×ÛÏɯÖÍɯÍÈÐÛÏȮɯÐÕɯÌÕÎÈÎÌÔÌÕÛɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ 

ÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȮɯÐÕɯÕÜÔÉÌÙÚɯÖÍɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÞÏÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÜ×ɯÛÏÌɯ

ÊÏÜÙÊÏɯ-ɯÐÚɯÈÕàÛÏÐÕÎɯÖÛÏÌÙɯÛÏÈÕɯ&ÖËɯÈÛɯÞÖÙÒɯÎÙÖÞÐÕÎɯ

ÏÐÚɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏɯÉàɯÎÙÖÞÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÍÈÐÛÏɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯÖÜÙɯÍÈÐÛÏȭɯ 

6ÌɯÕÌÌËɯÛÖɯÎÙÖÞɯÐÕɯÈÓÓɯÖÍɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÞÈàÚɯÐÍɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÛÖɯÐÕÊÙÌÈÚÌɯÖÜÙɯÐÔ×ÈÊÛɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ

ÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÌřÌÊÛÐÝÌÕÌÚÚɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÔÐÚÚÐÖÕɯÛÖɯ6ÖÒÐÕÎÏÈÔȭɯ(ÍɯÕÖɯÖÕÌɯ

ÌÓÚÌɯÐÚɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ×ÐÊÒɯÜ×ɯÛÏÐÚɯÉÈÕÕÌÙɯÛÏÌÕɯÐÛɯÐÚɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÏÈÝÌɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÜÚȭɯ&ÙÖÞÛÏɯ

ÐÚɯÕÖɯÓÖÕÎÌÙɯÈɯËÐÙÛàɯÞÖÙËɯÍÖÙɯÜÚȭɯ(ÛɯÐÚɯÚÖÔÌÛÏÐÕÎɯÞÌɯÌß×ÌÊÛɯÛÖɯÏÈ××ÌÕɯÞÏÌÕɯ

ÞÌɯÎÌÛɯÖÜÙɯÈÊÛɯÛÖÎÌÛÏÌÙȭɯ 

 

(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÉÌɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÈɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÒÕÖÞÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÚÛÈÕËɯÖÕÓàɯÐÕɯ&ÖËɀÚɯ

ÎÙÈÊÌȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÈÚɯÈɯØÜÐÌÛɯÚÌÊÜÙÐÛàɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÞÏÈÛɯÞÌɀÙÌɯËÖÐÕÎɯÉÌÊÈÜÚÌɯÞÌɯ 

ÉÌÓÖÕÎɯÛÖɯ&ÖËɯÈÕËɯÈÙÌɯÊÈÓÓÌËɯÉàɯÏÐÔɯÛÖɯÓÐÝÌɯÊÖÕŗËÌÕÛÓàɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËȭɯ(ɯ

ÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÉÌɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÈɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÈÚɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÓÖÝÌɯÞÖÝÌÕɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÜÚɯÓÐÒÌɯÈɯ

ÎÖÓËÌÕɯÛÏÙÌÈËȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÎÓÖÞÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÍÈÐÛÏȭɯ(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÉÌɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÈɯ×ÈÙÐÚÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ

ÐÚɯÚÖɯÈÚÚÜÙÌËɯÐÕɯÞÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÐÕÏÌÙÐÛÌËɯÈÕËɯÚÖɯÙÌÑÖÐÊÌÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÓÐÍÌɯÞÌɯÚÏÈÙÌɯ

ÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÊÈÕɀÛɯÏÌÓ×ɯÉÜÛɯÈŲÙÈÊÛɯÕÌÞÊÖÔÌÙÚɯÞÏÖɯÓÖÕÎɯÛÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÛÏÐÚɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯ

ÛÏÌÐÙɯÍÈÔÐÓàȭɯ(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÏÈÛɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÏÐÚɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȮɯÛÏÐÚɯ×ÈÙÐÚÏȭ 

(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÚÛÈÙÛɯÈɯÊÖÕÝÌÙÚÈÛÐÖÕɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÊÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌÚɯÜÚɯÛÖɯÛÏÐÕÒɯËÐřÌÙÌÕÛÓàȮɯÛÖɯ

ÙÌÈÓÐÚÌɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÚÖÔÌÛÏÐÕÎɯÈÓÓɯÖÍɯÜÚɯÊÈÕɯËÖȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯËÖÌÚÕɀÛɯÕÌÌËɯÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓɯ

ÛÙÈÐÕÐÕÎɯÖÙɯÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓɯÚÛÙÈÛÌÎàȭɯ ÚɯÛÖɯÏÖÞɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÚÛÈÙÛɯÛÖɯÎÌÛɯÛÏÐÚɯÙÐÎÏÛȮɯ

ÓÌÛɯÔÌɯÖřÌÙɯÈÕɯÐÓÓÜÚÛÙÈÛÐÖÕɯÛÏÈÛɯ6ÈÙÙÌÕɯ&ÈÛÓÈÕËȮɯÛÏÌɯ+ÐÖÕÚɯ1ÜÎÉàɯÊÖÈÊÏɯÍÖÙɯ

ÛÏÌɯÛÖÜÙɯÖÍɯ-ÌÞɯ9ÌÈÓÈÕËȮɯÜÚÌËɯÙÌÊÌÕÛÓàɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ(ɯÏÖ×ÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÈɯÙÌÈÚÚÜÙÈÕÊÌɯ

ÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÕÖÛɯÉÌÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÚÖÔÌÛÏÐÕÎɯËÐřÌÙÌÕÛ-ɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÉÌÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÈɯÉÌŲÌÙɯ

ÔÖÙÌɯÐÕÛÌÕÛÐÖÕÈÓɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȭɯ 

 

&ÈÛÓÈÕËɯÚÈÐËɯÐÕɯÈÕɯÐÕÛÌÙÝÐÌÞɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÔÖÚÛɯÐÔ×ÙÌÚÚÐÝÌɯÛÌÈÔɯÛÈÓÒɯÏÌɯÌÝÌÙɯ

ÏÌÈÙËɯÞÈÚɯÍÙÖÔɯ/ÈÜÓɯ.ɀ"ÖÕÕÌÓÓȮɯÛÏÌɯ(ÙÌÓÈÕËɯÊÈ×ÛÈÐÕȮɯÞÏÖɯÊÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌËɯÛÏÌɯ

ÛÌÈÔɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÓÈÚÛɯ+ÐÖÕÚɯÛÖÜÙɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÏÌɯÉÌÚÛɯÚÐËÌɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯ×ÐÛÊÏɯÈÛɯÈÓÓɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

ÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÛÈÒÌɯÕÖɯÚÒÐÓÓɯÖÙɯÌß×ÌÙÛÐÚÌȭɯ 
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 ÕËɯÛÏÈÛɀÚɯÞÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÕÌÌËɯÛÖɯËÖɯ-ɯÉÌɯÛÏÌɯÉÌÚÛɯÞÌɯÊÈÕɯÉÌɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ

ÛÈÒÌɯÕÖɯÚÒÐÓÓȭɯ.ɀ"ÖÕÕÌÓÓɯÔÌÈÕÛɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÓÐÒÌɯÊÏÈÚÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÒÐÊÒɯÈÕËɯÎÌŲÐÕÎɯ

ÉÈÊÒɯÖÕɯàÖÜÙɯÍÌÌÛɯÈÍÛÌÙɯÈɯÛÈÊÒÓÌȭɯ6ÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÔÌÈÕɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÈÓÒÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ

ÛÏÌɯ×ÌÙÚÖÕɯàÖÜɯËÖÕɀÛɯÒÕÖÞɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÙÖÞɯÉÌÏÐÕËɯàÖÜɯÈÕËɯÛÈÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÌÔɯÛÖɯ

ÊÖřÌÌȮɯÔÈÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÌřÖÙÛɯÛÖɯÐÕÝÐÛÌɯɯÚÖÔÌÖÕÌɯÐÕÛÖɯàÖÜÙɯÊÖÕÝÌÙÚÈÛÐÖÕɯÈÍÛÌÙɯ

ÛÏÌɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌȮɯ×ÙÈàÐÕÎɯÍÖÙɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÌÝÌÙàɯËÈàȮɯÛÈÓÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÜ×ɯÙÈÛÏÌÙɯ

ÛÏÈÕɯÛÈÓÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯËÖÞÕȭɯɯ 

(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÉÌɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÈɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯÙÖÖÛÌËɯÐÕɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÓÖÝÌɯÈÕËɯÚÌÊÜÙÌɯÐÕɯÐÛÚɯɯɯɯɯɯ

ÐËÌÕÛÐÛàȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÛÈÒÌÚɯÈɯØÜÐÌÛɯ×ÙÐËÌɯÐÕɯÉÌÐÕÎɯÈɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯÖÛÏÌÙÚɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÉÌɯ×ÈÙÛɯ

ÖÍȭɯ 

(ɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÏÈÛɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÏÐÚɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯ

×ÈÙÐÚÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȭɯ6ÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯÕÌÞɯÔÈÕÐÍÌÚÛÖɯ-ɯÏÌÈÓÛÏàɯ

ÊÏÜÙÊÏÌÚɯÎÙÖÞɯÐÕɯÌÝÌÙàɯÈÚ×ÌÊÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÓÐÍÌɯÉÌÊÈÜÚÌɯÏÌÈÓÛÏàɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÈÓÞÈàÚɯ

ÎÙÖÞɯ-ɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÉÐÎÎÌÙɯÈÕËɯÔÖÙÌɯ×ÙÈàÌÙÍÜÓɯÈÕËɯÔÖÙÌɯÞÌÓÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯ

ÔÖÙÌɯÞÌɯÊÈÕɯËÖɯÛÖɯÏÌÓ×ɯÛÏÌɯ*ÐÕÎËÖÔɯÊÖÔÌȮɯÛÖɯÉÜÐÓËɯÞÖÙÒÚɯÖÍɯ×ÌÈÊÌɯÈÕËɯ

ÑÜÚÛÐÊÌɯÈÕËɯÊÈÙÌɯÙÐÎÏÛɯÈÊÙÖÚÚɯÛÏÌɯɯ×ÈÙÐÚÏɯÈÕËɯÉÌàÖÕËȭɯ 

ɯ1ÌÝɀËɯɯ1ÐÊÏÈÙËɯ+ÈÔÌà 

 

 
The PMC Prayer 

 
 

DƻŘ ƻŦ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΣ ǿƘƻ ŀƭƻƴŜ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ  
ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΣ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ǘƻ 
ƻǳǊ ŀŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎΦ  
 
IŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿ ƛƴ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ƛƴ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ 
ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ  
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ƻǳǊ [ƻǊŘΣ 

!ƳŜƴ  
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Discovering my Spirit given gifts and talents  

As we celebrate Pentecost , we celebrate not just 

the birthday of the Church but the empowering of 

Godõs people with The Holy Spirit, the third Person 

of the Holy Trinity. The Holy Spirit apart from     

convicting us and pointing us to the cross of Christ 

and cultivating the Christ character, gives spiritual gifts to serve Christ, by 

serving each other and the world. A spiritual gift is an expression of the Holy 

Spirit in the life of believers which empowers them to serve the body of Christ, 

the church. Through this service Christians are edified and other people 

drawn to our Lord. Every Christian has a gift in one form or other.  God 

has gifted you with an expression of His Holy Spirit to support His vision and 

mission of the church. It is His worldwide vision to reach all people with the    

gospel of Christ beginning from where we are. Spiritual gifts reflect God's   

design and direction for your life leading to great passion, joy, and satisfac-

tion in serving. These gifts, abilities and talents are not for self aggrandize-

ment but for the common good of the Body of Christ-the Church.  

Just like in a team game for example football; players are differently gifted so 

they can serve each other for the team to win. There is therefore no need for 

envy or jealousy because some are gifted with a public gift that you might have 

wanted to have. Though it is their gift it is also actually yours since we are all in 

the same team. In this parish we have many people whoõve taken the plunge to 

discover their gifts and actually use them for the good of everyone.  

At St Paulõs we had a great breakfast after the Easter sunrise service. Some peo-

ple put their gifts, time and energy for that. And what could we say about the 

voices at the service for the Exultet and Easter anthems. And what of those who 

prepared the Woosehill Church to look so fabulous with the cross ready for the 

flower decorating act of worship. The worship flowed seamlessly because of 

the gifting among the Music group and at the end the awesome gifts of 

hospitality provided us with a great tea and coffee with cake.  
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At Emmbrook, week by week the church comes out of the cupboard for 

worship and witness and the team  prepare the hall, the table, the            

elements, the service, the prayer and preaching, the Sunday school club, 

the serving and the tea and coffee. Then there are those who take on    

intercessions, those who lead us with PMC and MIT and those that use 

their leadership and administrative gifts in the Church Councils with the 

many committees taking care of worship, outreach, pastoral, teaching and 

preaching. 

Discovering and using our spiritual gifts is one of the most exciting adven-

tures a person can have with God. Sometimes itõs obvious and other times 
it needs trial and affirmation. Passages like 1 Corinthians 12, Romans 12, 

and 1 Peter 4 give an indication some of these gifts and how they should 

be used. Some of them are:-  Discernment, Craftsmanship/Artistry 

Evangelism, Exhortation, Faith, Giving, Hospitality, Intercession, Knowledge,  

Leadership, Mercy, Music, Teaching, Wisdom and Writing etc. 

 

How do I know what my gifts and part are in Godõs Mission in the world? 

P(r)ay attention.  As you pray, pay attention and notice the things that 

energize you and seem to come naturally. Athlete Eric Liddell in the movie 

Chariots of Fire explained to his sister why he was postponing his return 

to the mission field in order to race in the Olympics?  "Because when I 

run, I feel the pleasure of God." 

 

But also notice  the sorts of things or situations that cause you concern? 

What do those around you say about your abilities? Your spiritual gift will 

cause you to react a certain way in a given situation. If there's a problem, 

people with the pastoral gift will be immediately concerned that people are 

cared for. Those with the gift of intercession (prayer) will immediately say, 

"We need to pray about this," while those with a leadership gift will begin 

looking at solutions for the problem. The gift of Intercession is the Spirit 

enabled prayer for extended periods of time with great positive effect for 

the building of the Kingdom. The gift of administration wants to see every-

thing done well and in order with properly kept records. It is the ability to 

organize and guide human activities in such a way that Christõs mission is 

carried out. The gift of giving will be very happy to generously supply 

whatõs materially needed.  
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As you pray Try.  List some possible gifts (perhaps gifts of mercy,  

evangelism, encouragement, or hospitality) and exercise your options.  

Maybe there has been a notice for volunteers. Volunteer for such things 

needing to be done at your church or in the parish. While you're trying 

them out, you'll start to discern whether you're good at it or not. Also, 

others will tell you how well you do! If it doesnõt work that way try some-

thing else.  Part of learning what your gift is, is having to go through the 

pain of learning what you're not good at. 

 

As you try different things, you'll eventually find yourself engaged in some-

thing during which time flies and you find a deep sense of connection to 

God. Take this path and continue your adventure with God and His     

people.  

 

In summary; 

 

(1) Pray for guidance   

 

(2) Learn about the gift :  

 

(3) Accept the gift: (1 Pet. 4:10), 

 

(4)    Offer yourself to God : 

 

(5) Examine yourself :  

 

(6) Seek confirmation : Do others see this gift in you?  

 

(7) Try out your gift   
 

(8)     Look for results :  

 

What are your gifts and how are you using them in this parish? 

 

Revd. Patrick Mukholi, Associate Minister May 2017. 
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 ta/ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ 

 

On Sunday 30th April, at Café Church, we looked through local newspapers,  

cutting out articles where we had noticed God at work in our community and 

then pinning them to a noticeboard. This was part of Partnership for Missional 

Church and we were practicing the PMC Spiritual Practice of òAnnouncing the 

Kingdomó. 

 

òAnnouncing the Kingdomó is simply the good habit of recognising òGod at 

workó and then telling others so they can also recognise God at work. It is one 

of six PMC Spiritual Practices we need to practise and use on our PMC journey. 

God is working in the world; through people, through organisations, setting up 

opportunities, prompting and pushing. However, most of the time we are not 

aware, looking for or expecting these òGod incidencesó and it can take a long 

time (and quite a lot of effort on Godõs part) for us to notice and realise Godõs 

activity/message. Through practising the habit of òAnnouncing the Kingdomó we 

will become better at looking for God and, as a result, we will see Him more and 

then weõll realise that God is, very much, present and actively working in the 

world. 

 

òAnnouncing the Kingdomó is key to the success of our PMC journey helping us 

to grow the church both in numbers & in spirituality. As well as increasing our 

overall awareness of God in the world, òAnnouncing the Kingdomó will bring to 

our attention many opportunities for outreach (by joining in with God in his 

work), which will greatly help us succeed with our PMC Missional Challenge and 

help us to achieve our desired growth in spirituality and numbers. 

We need to practice and learn this habit of noticing and talking about òGod at 

workó. Possibly start by learning to recognise Godõs presence in a situation, event 

or a personõs actions. Then learning to describe Godõs actions and be willing to 

tell others what we have seen. 

 

Try looking back at the end of each day and asking:- 

Where have I sensed Godõs presence or activity today? 

Where have I felt far from Godõs presence or activity today? 

What then shall I do tomorrow to be in Godõs presence or activity more? 

As you notice God at work please add a note to the òAnnouncing the Kingdomó 

noticeboard or even better tell people where youõve seen God at work over  

coffee after the service! 

 

PMC Team  
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Clergy letter from Revôd Julie Mintern 
 

 
Summer is upon us already and on Sunday June 25th 
there will be another wonderful St Paulôs Parish occasion 
ï the Summer BBQ!  This will follow Parish Mass at 
which I will have presided at the Eucharist for the first 

time.  In turn the Parish Eucharist will follow my priesting in Reading  
Minster on Saturday June 24th at 11 oôclock.  This will be an immensely 
special, solemn and holy occasion to which all are warmly invited and wel-
come. 
 
All clergy remain deacons following their priesting and to me this is a great 
and salutary joy.  I sense that the gifts bestowed upon me by our bounteous 
and loving God are mysteriously and continually being reshaped as my very 
being, my life has been reoriented to that of a Deacon.  I have joyfully  
submitted myself daily as a servant and a herald of Godôs kingdom.  At the 
centre of my work, my calling, is a deep almost fathomless dependence up-
on the grace of God. 
 
On June 24th Bishop Andrew will ordain me a priest.  All those present will 
hear him read the charge óPriests are called to be servants and shepherds 
among the people to whom they are sentô . . . 
 
He continues by adding further to the job description.  He reminds us that 
é ópriests are to be messengers, watchmen and stewards of the Lord . . . 
that they will bless the people in Godôs name, preside at the Lordôs table, 
support the weak defend the poor and intercede for all in need.  That they 
will, guided by the Spirit, discern and foster the gifts of all people, minister 
to the sick and prepare the dying for their death.ô 
 
The Bishop will tell us that we cannot bear this weight in our own strength - 
that it is only bearable by the grace and power of God.  Please pray for me 
and my fellow ordinands that we may receive the strength and grace to fulfil 
our calling, our work.  
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Serving as a Deacon has been and will continue to be an immense privi-
lege, a source of joy and a great responsibility.  Being alongside people as  
Deacon, assisting in the cure of souls, is a precious gift of which we are 
but  
stewards.  It is no less than a demonstration of Godôs own love yet also, an  
invitation.  That call to receive and then share the loving generosity of God 
and His hospitality are open to all 
 
 
It is by the reflection of lives lived in that generosity, that hospitality and 
inclusivity that God works through us to invite others to participate ï in 
other words the heart of mission.  We are each being invited to join in with 
Godôs work in our world.  And how do we do that? All that is asked is that 
we will pray, watch, take note, and listen to God so we may share in the 
work of building His Kingdom.  
 
Each one of us is precious in the eyes of God.  We each possess gifts 
which God longs for us, his beloved, to put into action, into service for 
Him.  If you sense that God is giving you a nudge or even a large jolt, do 
tell someone, pray about it and do feel free to speak with any member of 
the team.  No query too small even if you arenôt sure to what, where, of for 
what God maybe calling you ï I know that God moves in mysterious ways 
ï but thatôs another part of my story!   
 
Finally, a massive heartfelt óthank youô to all those who have welcomed, 
guided and cared for me as I have served, especially to the leadership team 
led by Father Richard ï a deeply valued training incumbent, mentor and 
friend in Christ. 
 
 
 
 
Julie MinternðAssistant Curate St Paulôs Parish Wokingham 
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²ƘŜƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƘǳǊǘǎ 
The headline grabbed my attention:      

Ψ²ƘŜƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ IǳǊǘǎΩ.  

 In the article, the mother of a child with sensory processing disorder  

described the agony of taking her little boy to church ñFor my son,ò she  

explained, ñthe sensory experience of going to church is something similar 

to torture. I wish I was exaggerating to make a point.ò 

The worship music that everyone else seemed to enjoy was overwhelmingly 

loud and painful for this child. The lighting made it hard for his eyes to  

focus, and the pastor talked into a microphone, which blurred the words into 

a series of loud sounds that he couldn't make out.  

ñItôs all just noise, painful and overstimulatingò the mother went on,  ñBut it 

is better than the Sunday school, with even louder kids, confusing social     

situations, worse smells, a teacher that keeps asking him to read aloud       

answer questions, engage in crafts.ò  

Another mother was asked to keep her child out of Sunday school because it 

was disrupting the other children and making it difficult for the teacher. This 

mother went home and cried all Sunday afternoon. 

When church hurts! A subject very close to my heart. Some years ago I       

created a web site  which I called A Word To The Church. It was all about 

hurting people in the church:-  

The same morning that I read the article When Church Hurts, I read an-

other article:  Why The Church Doesnôt Need Any More Coffee Bars:  
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ñMy husband passed away February 14th, 2017 after a two year battle with 

cancer,ò wrote a grieving young widow.   She went on to explain that she 

had been seeing a lot of churches boast of cool, trendy new initiatives.  

òI have seen pictures of coffee bars that resemble Starbucks. I have seen 

lighting that resembles one seen on Broadway. I have read catchy sermon 

titles and have seen how people have brought the movies into their           

sermons.ò                                                                                                      

Her husband, she explained, endured cycle after cycle of chemo. He was 

separated from his children night after night. He was hooked up to chemo  

for 24 hours at a time. He listened as the doctors gave him bad news after 

bad news. He was left paralysed and unable to get out of bed.  

ñAnd he never said how much he appreciated the coffee bar at the church,ò 

wrote his widow. ñNever once did he say he loved the lighting in the      

sanctuary. He never told me how cool it was that they put a couch on the 

platform. He didn't boast of the graphics and props on the platform.ò  

Instead her husband talked about Jesus. He quoted scriptures. He re-     

minded her of sermons theyôd heard. In the middle of the night he           

sang songs of praise and worship to God and spent his time praying. 

ñBecause nothing  a church  does to strategize to bring in members helps 

you in the time of the storm.ò the young widow explained. ñIt is only Jesus.ò  

She explains that, in her grief, she is hurting in a way that is almost inde-

scribable: ñI am not thinking that I am so glad the leadership are reading  

"how to grow your church" books and adopting cool sermon  series,ò she 

writes.  ñI am thinking how desperately I need Jesus.ò 

She is at pains to point out that her article is in no way a criticism of 

churches that have coffee bars, nice lighting and catchy sermon titles.  
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 ñHowever, in everything that is done,ò she insists,  ñwe need to 

make sure that Jesus is at the centre.ò  

She wants her article to remind people that there are hurting people sitting in 

their congregations. People whose marriages are crumbling, people whose 

finances are deteriorating, people whose children are rebelling and people 

whose loved-one passed away after a brutal fight with cancer. ñThey need 

and are desperate for Jesus.ò she writes. ñAnd they may actually be turned 

off by all that they consider gimmicks to get people to go to church.ò 

And she concludes with some advice:- ñTell a person how God has changed 

your life; show them the love of God through your actions; demonstrate how 

God helped you through the darkest of storms.ò 

She also has a word for Church leaders, asking them to remember that they 

are not just trying to attract the hip and the cool to their churches.              

ñYou are reaching the hurting. And the only thing they need is Jesus.ò 

Earlier, I asked ñBut in todayôs church does Jesus still heal the broken-

hearted and set the captive free?ò I know from personal experience that God 

still loves to demonstrate the love that took Jesus to the cross and the power 

that raised him from the dead. ñHowever,ò as the grieving young widow 

points out, ñin everything that is done, we need to make sure that Jesus is at 

the centre.ò If we will put Jesus at the centre of everything we do, we wonôt 

need gimmicks to reach the people outside our churches, for Jesus himself 

will draw them into a church that is functioning in the way that he intended 

it to function - to heal the broken-hearted and set the captive free.     

Eileen Fletcher        https://awordtothechurch.wordpress.com 
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An Ember Card and Prayer request from Revôd  Julie Mintern 
 
During the church year, there are special periods set aside for prayer and 
fasting, some of these are known as Ember Days or Weeks, when prayers 
are sought and offered for all those preparing for ordination and for the   
parishes and people that they are being sent to serve alongside. Often, these 
requests are in the form of Ember cards, that are made and given to friends, 
family and congregations ï a handy aide-memoire for prayer.  Here is my 
Ember card: 
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It takes courage to grow up and become who you really are. 
The privilege of a life time is being who you areô  

 
wrote the poet E E Cummings.  We are called to become and for us all that 
journey fills a life time ï your life time and my life time.  It is never com-
pleted here on earth only when we are óchanged from glory into gloryô and 
we take our place in heaven. 
 
As you will have read my life journey has bought me to the verge of  
Priesthood ï it has been a huge adventure in which God has called me to  
participate.  On Wednesday June 21st I will move apart from life and retreat 
to reflect and prepare for my Priesting on June. 
 
I believe that God is calling me to be the person he longs for me to be ï just 
as he longs for us all to grow, flourish and become the person he wishes us 
to be.  For me, it is tremendously exciting yet deeply incredible as I move 
towards that moment of becoming.  Becoming the person who I believe 
God is calling me to be.  Becoming ï the very word implies a continual path 
of being.  June 25th is not the destination rather another point of departure as 
the journey continues.  
 
 
To continue on this journey requires this prayer: 
 
ñmay óIô be óIô, is the only prayer- not may I be great or good, or beautiful 

or wise or strongò.  
 

Words also from the pen of E.E.Cummings. 
 
 
Please would you be able to pray along with me at this time of  
transformation? Your prayers would mean a great deal to me.   
 

Thank you. 
 
 

Julie Mintern 
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An Evening with John Nuttall:  

Storytelling & Music about  

“The Father’s Love” 

 

 

 

On Friday 17th March we welcomed John 

Nuttall to Woosehill and heard his message of òThe Fatherõs Loveó 

through storytelling and music.  

 

John spent the evening giving his message of God as our Father, us His  

children and His fatherly love and delight in us; through a series of stories 

about his life, his family and experiences of his preaching, interspersed with 

his songs.  

 

The songs were mainly ballads with beautiful lyrics often based on real life 

stories and happenings. He was especially good at interacting with the   

children present; among many other things teaching them (& the rest of 

us) the Dutch for hug (knuffel) and about Mephibosheth (2 Samuel 9) who 

thought of himself as a completely unworthy crippled man, not fit to be 

anywhere near the King. But King David welcomed him with open arms 

akin to the way God always has his arms open ready to welcome us. 

 

The whole evening was very uplifting & inspiring with Johnõs message of 

Godõs fatherly love for us. Hopefully John will return to Woosehill some-

day and meanwhile if you have a chance to see and hear John elsewhere 

then I wholeheartedly recommend you take the opportunity 

 

John was a teacher for 34 years and a minister and now is a full time  

travelling preacher, story teller and singer. He has released a number of 

CDs including òThe Fatherõs Loveó, òThe Fatherõs Love 2ó and òJoining 

with Angelsó; plus a book ð òThe Fatherõs Loveó. 

 

Alison  
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PMCðWhere are we? 
 
After the Partnership for Missional Church (PMC) and Church Council 
agreed the Missional Adaptive Challenge:  
 

ñTo reach out to the retired and semi-retired people of Woosehill 
who may be isolated or lonely and provide friendship, fellowship 
and a deepened spiritual lifeò, we formed our Missional Innovation 
Team (MIT).  

 
At that point, it would have been so easy to jump in with both feet and start 
organizing things; itôs what we are good at - but the clue was in the word 
challenge!  Finding out what that really meant has indeed been a challenge!  
  
We have a great big manual, full of PMC jargon, that gives us lots of        
information and ideas but leaves us to work out exactly how to implement 
them in our neighbourhood.  The MIT team have been meeting regularly, 
sharing ideas, and we have a list of possible people and organisations we 
could contact who might be able to advise us on how we could best reach 
out to lonely or isolated retired and semi-retired people. However weôre 
still working through a few things:-  
 

¶ Understanding what PMC is all about and how the role of 
the MIT complements the PMC journey. 

 
¶ The PMC vision is just starting to come into focus for the 

Church as a whole and we are only just getting used to    
recognizing where God is at work ï and talking about it.  

 
¶ It is taking time to form as a team and ensure 

that that we are all comfortable with what is 
asked of us. 
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So, what have we learnt so far? (and where you can help) 
 
¶ We need to build a strong foundation.  The challenge is as much 

about ñlearning how to do mission together as a Churchò as it is 
about the end result.  

 
¶ We need to start with Prayer - and pray for however long that takes. 
 
¶ We need to sow seeds and share our Mission with friends, colleagues, 

and family.  Ask if they share our interest, do they have useful       
experience, do they know someone who knows someone and do they 
want to know more?   

 
¶ We need to be able to recognize when God is at work through us.  Do 

make a note of the people you meet this week, tell them about the 
MIT challenge, see what happens and please share the experience 
with us. 

 
¶ Focus on Dwelling in the Word Luke 10:1-12 and 

pray for God to reveal how he is working through you 
to do Mission 

 
 
We are excited and inspired, however, by how things are starting to take 
shape, by the answers to prayer we've seen and by the óGod-incidencesô 
weôre beginning to experience. If you were at Caf® Church recently you 
would have seen Gavin and Rolandôs Talking Heads, and you would have 
heard Peter share a God-experience as he opened the Intercessions.  If you 
werenôt there ï please do ask a member of the PMC or MIT team for an 
update and donôt be surprised if you are inspired; God is indeed at work in 
all we do.  
  

Jeanette Beecher 
 

For the MIT team 
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I am a Pentecostal ..  
 

 

 

I often get asked the question as to what church (wo)manship 

I subscribe. To the question, òAre you a Catholic ?ó  I say, òYes, I am a 

Catholic but not a Roman Catholic. I am a Catholic because, I embrace all 

of Godõs people past, present and future in the whole of the World in 

Christõs Church.ó 

 

“Are you a charismatic?”  I say I am a charismatic but not a  

charismaniac. I am a charismatic because, Iõm open to Godõs grace, live by 

that grace and serve others in the grace gifts that the Father in Christ Jesus  

provided in the power of the Holy Spirit. One definition of Charisma is òa 

favour with which one receives without any merit of his own, or simply 

the gift of divine grace.ó į Whereas Charismania is a misuse or exaggerated 

emphasis on the supernatural that lends itself to chaos. 

 

Are you a Pentecostal?  I say absolutely. I celebrate Pentecost and  

rejoice in and hunger for the outpouring of the Holy Spirit to provide all 

the fruit and gifts I need to live a life focused on othersõ welfare (mission). 

Each day I wait in silent and not so silent song and prayer for such inspira-

tion and empowering.  

 

Ask me more questions as to why I am a Baptist, an 

Evangelical, a Congregationalist, a JW (Hah! Not 

what you are thinking. Jesusõ Witness (Acts 1:8)) etc. 

It is not to say that I am Revõd Face-it-all-ways, no.  

 

I am simply a Spirit empowered Christ follower in 

mercy called by the Father.  

 

 
 Revõd Patrick Mukholi April 2017 

 
¹Thayer and Smith. "Greek Lexicon entry for Charisma".  

"The NAS New Testament Greek Lexicon". . 1999. 
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òPlease wonõt you buy a house in the country so you can help more people like 

us?ó  

This desperate plea was made to Bill and Joanie Yoder by Danny, a drug 

addict in London.  So followed their purchase of a run-down former   

convent called Yeldall Manor in 1977.  Forty years later, it has been home 

to thousands of men and given them the tools to find freedom from  

addiction.  For many it has literally been life-changing, not to mention  

life-saving.   

We celebrate our forty years of ministry with an extra special Open Day 

on 8th July.  Come along from 1pm (plenty of free parking) and start your 

afternoon with a hog roast lunch (or bring a picnic).  Then have a go at 

the games and activities ð free of charge as a ôthank youõ to all our sup-

porters ð penalty shoot-out, golf, coconut shy, and a Yeldall photo booth.  

For the youngsters, there will be activities like face-painting and a bouncy 

castle to enjoy, and there will be things to buy including wonderful  

hanging baskets, handmade cakes and craft items.  The Coach House will 

also be open throughout the afternoon, showcasing Chissock Woodcraft 

and the different services on offer there. 

 

At 3.30pm, we move into the marquee for our Celebration service.  

There will be rousing worship and uplifting testimony as well as updates 

on life here at Yeldall Manor.  At about 4.45pm, we will round off the  

afternoon with a strawberry tea enjoyed on the main lawn. 

 

We hope that youõll be able to stay all afternoon but, even if you come 
for just part, we know you will have a great time and hopefully go away 

inspired. 

For more information, or if you can spare an hour to help on one of the 

stalls, do contact suehedger@yeldall.org.uk / 0118 940 1093.   

Find us on Blakes Lane, Hare Hatch (RG10 9TA for SatNav). 

 

mailto:suehedger@yeldall.org.uk
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Sermon Series 2017    

 As part of Choral Evensong (usually at St Paul’s)   

June the 18th:  the Revôd Nicholas Cheeseman  (at Woosehill Church)   
Nicholas currently serves as Area Director of Ordinands for Berkshire and  
Oxford, having previously been a parish priest at St. Mark & All Saints,  
Reading.  He has been married to Anne for 24 years. 
 
July the 16th:  the Revôd Catharine Morris 
Catharine is the Parish Development Advisor for the Berkshire Archdeaconry, 
working with parishes and clergy to help them flourish. She was previously a vic-
ar in Reading, after training for ordination alongside Fr Richard but at a rival 
 theological college. 
 

All at 6.15pm  
 

 DO please take note of the venues !!   

&)234 34%03 for pre-school children and their parents,            

grandparents or carers to introduce the children to church in a     

relaxed, fun and friendly way.  

2nd Thursday of Each Month (Term Time)  

фΦмрŀƳ - млΦмрŀƳ 

уǘƘ WǳƴŜΤ моǘƘ WǳƭȅΤ мпǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

{ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ²ƻƪƛƴƎƘŀƳ 

Please come along with your pre-school children for songs,       

stories, craft activities  and refreshments . 

For more information call Richard Lamey 0118 327 9116                        

or Liz Gallagher 0118 989 1176.  
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WOW 
óWomen of Woosehillô is a social group meeting once a month. 
Events start at 8pm unless otherwise stated.  
All women welcome.  
 

 

June 22  Mid-summer Walk and drink from Thames Valley Water Park to 

Sonning and back along the towpath, stopping for a drink in Sonning along the 

way!  

Contact Amy or Sue Falquero for more information and lifts. 
 

 

July :  Alfresco Evening  Camellia Way  
Lyn Brown ï 0118 9782816    lynus@btinternet.com 
 

August: Treasure Hunt 
Dinton Pastures Gillian Payne ï 0118 9619100 
 gillian_payne@msn.com 
 
 

September:  Skittles Evening TBA Lynn  Smithð0118 9619393 
smithlynn18@gmail.com 
 

 

October:  Book Evening   41 Walter Road Val  - 0118 9791156 
valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 
 

 

 
November:  Bonfire    Scout Hut
  

Amanda Parker 
parkie@ntlworld.com 

 

 
December Beer and Carols? 
 Leathern BottleTBA Mike/Gillian ï 0118 9619100  
gillian_payne@msn.com 

 

file:///C:/Users/valer/AppData/Local/Temp/lynus@btinternet.com
file:///C:/Users/valer/AppData/Local/Temp/gillian_payne@msn.com
file:///C:/Users/valer/AppData/Local/Temp/smithlynn18@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/valer/AppData/Local/Temp/valerie.weedon@btinternet.com
mailto:parkie@ntlworld.com
file:///C:/Users/valer/AppData/Local/Temp/gillian_payne@msn.com
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REGULAR MEETINGS  
Sunday 

Church services - see Services Diary and weekly newsletter 

 

*NEW!   Mondays and Wednesdays at 8pm: House Groups  

For more information talk to Geoff Peck: 9786711  

geoffpeck@hotmail.com*  

Tuesday 

Bible study group: Exploring Faith at 8pm in the church. 

Wednesday  

Tadpoles group: Coffee and play for pre-school children and their carers  

9.00-11.00am in term time. 

Contact: Val Weedon: 9791156/ 07919062770  

or valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 

Thursday  

Together in prayer: monthly on third Thursday from 8-9pm 

Contact Lyn Brown: 9782816 

Saturday  

Church work party: first Saturday in month 10.30am  

Contact John Hoskins: 9792597 

 

Church contacts 
Revôd Patrick Mukholi - 23 Sheridan Way, Wokingham, RG41 3AP     

0118 9773397 

patrick.mukholi@spauls.org.uk  

Revôd Richard Lamey, The Rectory, Holt Lane  0118 3279116 

richard.lamey@spauls.org.uk 

St Paulôs Parish Office, Reading Road, Wokingham RG41 1EH 

0118 979 2122 ( Parish administrator Becca Lamey) 

office@stpauls-wokingham.org.uk 

 

Revôd Catherine Bowstead 

5 Chetwode Close, Wokingham RG40 2LL 0118 9781756 

minister@wokinghammethodist.org.uk 

 

 

For room hire bookings contact Tony Sayer on 0118 9786560  
or email  tony.sayer@ntlworld.com  
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Pattern of Services at Woosehill  

Keep an eye out in the newsletter for more up to date information too. 

You can receive this weekly by email: 

contact Alison Lewis at woosehill.church@googlemail.com 

 

 
1st Sunday: 

 
8.45am Holy Communion 

 
10am Morning Worship 

 

 
2nd Sunday: 

 
10am Holy Communion 

 

 
3rd Sunday 

 
8.45am Holy Communion 

 
10am Morning Worship 

 

 
4th Sunday 

 
10am Holy Communion 

 
6.15pm Evening  Reflective Worship 

 

 
(5th Sunday) 

 
10am Caf® Church 

 
5.30pm Service at Suffolk Lodge Care Home 


